OABB General Meeting Minutes September 8, 2015
Time: called to order at 7:09

The meeting was called to order by Bishop Evans. The 4-H pledge was led by Karen Jesch, Bella Vegh,
Destiny Rouse, and Makayla Volkert. The flag salute was led by Makayla Volkert.

Bella Vegh had all new members stand and introduce themselves. Welcome new members!
The June minutes were approved as emailed.

Dylan Mongan, Treasurer's report- the opening balance for the years 2015-2016 was 3,983.79. We
had an income of 8,905 and the expenses were 11,265. The closing balance is 1,623.79.

Nicole Rosenow, correspondence- there was mail but it will be read at the next meeting.

Karen Jesch, Website Commitee- There is a new website for OABB http://oabb4hclub.weebly.com/. It
is mobile friendly. It has information about registration, forms, and information about upcoming
events. She also talked about her guide dog in training named April and if you want to pet her you
must ask her handler first.

Community Club Leader Report, Mrs. Jesch- Registration was in the back of the room at 7:30 or after
the meeting. She was placing members in their project and then was going to send out the project
lists. Be sure to get back to her right away with any changes you want to make. Last day to drop with a
return of your fees is Sept. 20™. She will send an email out when she wants you to do the on-line
registration. Club awards for the 2014-2015 year will be given at the October meeting. Record books
will be returned then too.

County council report, Mrs. Jesch- On September 10- new leader fingerprinting and training. UC
Cooperative Open House at SCREC. There will be many activities, and OC 4H will be running some.
County committee chairs are needed for Presentation Day and Food Fiesta. Contact Jason or Mrs.
Jesch for more information.

The officers for the year were installed.
Orange County Fair- The participants stood and said what they did and won.

4™ of July Parade- Frankenstein says boo. Dylan Mongan summarizes what they did during the 4" of
July Parade.

Villa Park Halloween- Mrs. Jesch talks about Villa Park Halloween. We need and adult and youth chair.

Pot luck- There will be a pot luck in November. Please bring food and donations for 4H. We need a
committee with youth chair and adult. Charne Moore will be the adult chair and Bishop Evans the
youth chair

Budget, Dylan Mongan- Presented the 2015-2016 Budget. There was no discussion for the 2015-2016
Budget. Jamie Cartwright motioned and Ally Ashford seconded the motioned to approve the budget.

Announcements, Bishop Evans- none



Education/Guest Speaker- Mrs. Jesch needs to talk about paperwork after the meeting and the vet,
swine, and robot clubs are meeting after the meeting too.

The raffle winners are picked. They were Abby May, a new member, and Cameron Stephens. You get
raffle tickets for following the theme and being on time

The meeting is adjourned at 7:46 by Bishop Evans. Cameron Stephan motioned to adjourn the
meeting and Miles Nowel seconded.



